January 2012 Maidu Neighborhood Newsletter

Wellington Community

by Jim Kidd

We would like to welcome the Wellington neighborhood to the Maidu Neighborhood Association newsletter distribution.  Wellington is located on Parkhill Drive between E. Roseville Parkway and Johnson Ranch Drive.  It is a gated community bordering the Maidu NA. 

Since their Johnson Ranch NA is inactive, Wellington asked to receive the Maidu newsletter and participate in our neighborhood activities.  Hopefully, this will be a first step in generating interest to activate their Neighborhood Association.  Because they are not in the Maidu NA, they cannot be members of our board or have general voting rights.

If you are a Wellington resident, we invite and encourage you to attend our monthly meetings, which are on the 4th Tuesday of the month at Sargeant School.  Come and see what our association is all about.  (See information box below for meeting details.)

Santa Visits Maidu

by Vicki Miller

On Sunday, December 11, the Maidu Center (which had been turned into the North Pole with Tigger, Frosty, and Santa) was the setting for holiday fun.  The Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations (RCONA) sponsored the community event.  Parents watched, helped, and visited while children created ornaments and enjoyed cookies and punch.  When Santa arrived, children and parents ran outside to see him on a fire truck with lights flashing and sirens sounding.  Santa entered the Center and found his way to his chair.  Children waited in line with their parents and grandparents to have their picture taken and tell Santa what they wanted for Christmas.  The evening continued with more ornaments to make and refreshments to be consumed while music played.  There were several elves (students from the high school) in attendance to help the children.  It was a good time for all and we estimated attendance at 300.  Keep this event in mind for family fun next year!

Next meeting of the Maidu Neighborhood Association will be held on Tuesday, January 24, 2012, at 7 pm, at Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby. 

                                          Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com

Search for Maidu Neighborhood Association on Facebook & “like” us.
Maidu Library News

by Fran Webb

The Maidu Library looked fabulous this past December with the Polar Express holiday decorations.  There was such an outpouring of decorating support and help from the community that we were deemed “awesome” by staff and patrons; way to go!  It was a total transformation.  Library staff contributed their creative talent and abundant enthusiasm; we are fortunate to have them.  The Maidu Branch won the decorating contest.  Thanks to neighbors and library patrons for sharing time and talent to make the library festive.

Here’s an option for a 2012 New Year's Resolution:   Use the library's “Floating Collection” by going on line (www.roseville.ca.us/library) and seeing what is available at all 3 branches.  Save time, gas, and expand your choices.  Here is an example:  In November and December, the library acquired 107 new audio books and on January 4, the distribution among the 3 branches was Downtown Branch, 47; Maidu Branch, 25; and Riley Branch, 35.  Had you just scanned the shelves at Maidu, you would have seen about 25% of the new titles.  By using the computer system, you open up access to 100% of the collection.  It's easy, effective, and convenient.  Make a request for the titles you desire. With this system, if you don't make requests, you limit your options.  This applies to all items that can be checked out (books, movies, music, audio, etc.)   If you have not been using this feature, ask for help to get started.  The library will notify you by phone or e-mail when your selection has been transferred to Maidu for you.  Hint:  Make Maidu your home library site. 

Free homework help beginning January 9, (MTW 3-5 pm).  Homework Help is a drop-in program for school-age children; bring your homework and parents.  Parents need to stay in the library while their children are being tutored.

Free children's programs January through May:  Mother Goose on the Loose starts Thursday at Maidu, January 19.  Mother Goose on the Loose is story time for age 5 and under.  No registration is required, but space may be limited.  Parent participation required.  This is a free program.  The program 1-2-3 Grow With Me starts on Tuesday, April 17, at Maidu and is for ages 1 to 3 years.  It includes art activities, free play, and circle time.  Details for Mother Goose on the Loose, 1-2-3 Grow with Me and also for Tales to Tails (ages 6-12 years) can be found on the library web site at www.roseville.ca.us/library.  Look for the “Children's Programs” tab.  You can also find information in the printed or online copies of the 2012 Winter/Spring 2012 Recreation Guide.

Mystery Readers Club (age 16+) meets January18 at 7 pm and Club Maidu (age 16+) meets on February 4 at 11 am.  Details can be found on the web site, www.roseville.ca.us/library.  Look for the “Adult Programs” tab.

Bobbins, Hooks, Needles and Books:  Handcrafted needle arts group meets the third Saturday each month from 3-4 pm at Maidu Library.  Bring your project and join the fun.  This is not an instructional group.  All levels are welcome.  Questions?  Call Fran at 774-2652 or visit the library web site and click on “Adult Programs” tab.

As a fund raiser, the library will be offering shopping cards through www.plumdistrict.com, an online shopping service by moms for moms.  The initial program will roll out with the story time groups.  However, if you are interested in obtaining a shopping card, check with library staff.  A percentage of all sales will be donated directly to the library.

In April, Maidu Library and Community Center will host the 2nd Annual Storybook and Literature Festival.  The date is Saturday, April 14 from 10-3 pm.  

Acorns

by David Allen

If you've been by the open space on West Colonial recently, you may have noticed about a hundred green tubes sticking out of the ground.  Just like those in the undeveloped parts of Maidu Park, these green tubes are the temporary shelters that will get more native oak trees off to a good start and expand Roseville's urban forest.

These tube shelters will protect the young trees from voles and other small animals that feed on seedlings.  What is different about the trees being planted near West Colonial is the use of acorns instead of oak seedlings.  Lani Houck of the Roseville Urban Forest Foundation told the group of volunteer planters that the acorns will actually result in faster growing, sturdier trees than those grown from seedlings.  Also different from the Maidu Park seedlings is that these will only be watered by the clouds.  If it works for the acorns that fall from oaks, why not for those planted by us?

There are still more trees to be planted.  If you're interested in planting native oaks that will shade many generations of Roseville citizens, send a note to rosevilletrees@att.net and ask to receive their planting event notifications.

Maidu Museum Reception 

"Seaweed, Salmon, and Manzanita Cider"

Come out to the Maidu Museum, 1970 Johnson Ranch Drive, Roseville, on Saturday, January 21, at 6:30 pm for the opening reception of  "Seaweed, Salmon, and Manzanita Cider:  A California Indian Feast."  The opening reception will feature native food tasting, plus there will be museum exhibits, an art exhibit, and refreshments.  All ages are welcome, but the event is adult oriented.  Reservations are not required.

"Seaweed, Salmon and Manzanita Cider" is a unique exhibit that explores traditional hunting, collecting, food preparation, and food preservation by California Indian cultures from all regions of the state.  The exhibit showcases the extensive and sophisticated system of environmental knowledge underlying California Indian use of food resources.  The exhibit includes many artifacts used for hunting, gathering, and food preparation.  There will be historic and contemporary photographs, text panels, preserved or processed examples of foods, film footage of foods in the wild, and tear-off recipe pads to encourage viewers to try recipes at home.  Call 774-5934 for more information.

Yomen:  A Spring Celebration
Celebrate and experience California Indian culture on Sunday, April 29, from 10 am until 3 pm at the Maidu Indian Museum & Historic Site.  There will be an opening blessing, dance groups, traditional art and craft demonstrations, guided tours, storytelling, children’s activities, and a craft fair.  Indian tacos and other foods will be for sale.  The event is free.  The location is 1970 Johnson Ranch Drive, Roseville.  Call 774-5934 for more information.

Local Web Sites                                                           
  Maidu Neighborhood Association:  www.maiduna.com

  City of Roseville:  www.roseville.ca.us

  Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations:  www.RCONA.org

  Maidu Museum & Historic Site:  www.roseville.ca.us./indianmuseum

